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HLTParishClerk@outlook.com

From: Northamptonshire Talking <alert@neighbourhoodalert.co.uk>
Sent: 22 October 2024 11:59
To: HLTParishClerk@outlook.com
Subject: Police officers warn of winter fuel allowance scam [#330075799]

 

 

 

  

  

Police officers warn of winter fuel allowance 
scam  
 

 

 

Dear Richard 

We're warning people of a new scam we've been made aware of which involves 
winter fuel allowance payments. 

Earlier this month, officers received a report from a member of the public in The 
Headlands, Northampton, which involved a cold caller knocking on the door of 
an elderly person in the area.  

When they answered, the cold caller told the occupant that they from “Survey 
Solutions” on behalf of “Northants Council” who were supporting those who 
have had their winter fuel allowance stopped.  

The scammer produced a card machine attached to a mobile and asked the 
victim for his debit card details so they could receive the winter fuel payment 
directly into his bank.   

Luckily, they were suspicious and declined.  

We're issuing this warning to encourage people who have been approached in 
similar circumstances to come forward, as well as to try and prevent anyone 
from falling victim to this scam. 

You can help protect older neighbours and relatives against this type of crime 
with this advice: 
  

  There’s no need to open the door to unexpected callers – it’s OK to send them 
away 
  Find other ways to speak to callers – through a window or even the letterbox 
  Don’t bother to check ID cards – they will be fake if the caller is not who they 
say they are 
  Display a ‘No Cold Calling Home’ sticker 
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  Set up passwords with utility companies so you know if they are genuine when 
they call 
  Keep the outside of your property well maintained 
  Don’t keep large amounts of cash at home 
  Use a lifeline pendant alarm to call for assistance 
  IF YOU’RE NOT SURE, DON’T OPEN THE DOOR 

 
If you would like a free ‘No Cold Calling Home’ sticker, please 
email crimeprevention@northants.police.uk. 

For more information, please visit Take Five - To Stop Fraud | Take Five is a 
national campaign offering straightforward and impartial advice to help 
everyone protect themselves against fraud. (takefive-stopfraud.org.uk) and 
Stop! Think Fraud - How to stay safe from scams 
(stopthinkfraud.campaign.gov.uk). 

 
Thank you for taking the time to read this message and please do share it with 
anyone you feel may benefit from the advice.  

   

 

Message Sent By 
Northamptonshire Police Corporate Communications Team 

 

 

To reply or forward please use the below or these links: Reply, Rate, Forward / Share. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

To login to your account click here, to report a fault click here, or unsubscribe 

 

  

 

 

You are receiving this message because you are registered on Northamptonshire Talking. Various 
organisations are licensed to send messages via this system, we call these organisations "Information 
Providers". Please note that this message was sent by The Police and that The Police does not necessarily 
represent the views of Northamptonshire Talking or other Information Providers who may send you 
messages via this system. 
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You can instantly review the messages you receive and configure which Information Providers can see your 
information by clicking here, or you can unsubscribe completely, (you can also review our terms and 
conditions and Privacy Policy from these links). 
 
This email communication makes use of a "Clear Image"(gif) to track results of the email campaign. If you 
wish to turn off this tracking for future emails, you can do so by not downloading the images in the e-mail 
itself. All links in the body of this email are shortened to allow click through monitoring. 
 
VISAV Limited is the company which built and owns the Neighbourhood Alert platform that powers this 
system. VISAV's authorised staff can see your data and is registered with the Information Commissioner's 
Office as the national Data Controller for the entire database. VISAV needs to see your data in order to be 
able to manage the system and provide support; it cannot use it for commercial or promotional purposes 
unless you specifically opt-in to Membership benefits. Review the website terms. 

 

 

 


